
Assassination Records Review Board 

600 E Street NW    Suite 208    Washington, DC  20530 

 

 

May 1, 1995 

 

 

Harry M. Johnston III 

Vice President, General Counsel 

and Secretary 

Time Inc. 

Time & Life Building 

Rockefeller Center 

New York, NY  10020 

 

Dear Harry: 

 

Thanks so much for sending me the copies of documents from your files regarding the 

legal status of the Zapruder film.   I greatly appreciate your prompt response and the time you 

took to speak with me over the phone about this matter.  The conditions under which you 

provided these documents to the Assassination Records Review Board are hereby acknowledged. 

 In accordance with your letter, the Review Board likely soon will designate these document 

copies for inclusion in the President John F. Kennedy Assassination Records Collection housed 

at the National Archives facility in College Park, Maryland.  I will send you a notice of 

designation when it occurs. 

 

On behalf of the Review Board, please accept our deepest appreciation for all your 

cooperation in the Review Board's work.  Based on the materials you sent me, the government is 

currently determining what steps to take next regarding the Zapruder film.  However this may 

ultimately be resolved, the information you provided will be very useful in arriving at an 

informed result.  We will keep you informed of the ultimate outcome, whatever it may be. 

 

It was a pleasure to work with you on this issue.  If I can ever be of any assistance to you 

in return, please don't hesitate to give me a call.  Again, thanks. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Sheryl L. Walter 

General Counsel 

 

 

cc: David Marwell, Executive Director 



 

 

 


